
 
 
 
 
 
 

TUALATIN UNITED PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

8415 S.W. Seneca Street, Tualatin, Oregon 97062. 692-4160. 

vol III 

There will be a Presbyterian church on 
that land someday soon!!! We will 
celebrate as a congregation on the future 
church site at 10:00 A.M. June 19th., We 
will begin with a·celebration service and 
the Lord's Supper to dedicate the 
property to the glory of God. Following 
the service of worship we will continue 
celebrating with the annual Church 
Picnic. 

Location: The property is on Boones Ferry 
Road between Avery and Arapaho Streets. It 
is next to the Tualatin Nature Park across 
from Siletz Street. 

Parking: Cars are not allowed to 
park on Boones Ferry Road. Please park on 
Siletz, Arapaho, or Killarney Lane and 
walk to the site. 

Picnic Instructions: Dress casually and 
be ready for baseball, frisbee, or 
whatever ... Please bring picnic food 
for your family. We will not have 
barbeques available so plan accordingly. 

Weather or not?: If it rains on June 19th 
we will postpone the outdoor worship 
service and celebrate in the VFW 
 Hall at 10:00 A.M.  We will picnic  
in doors following the service. Drive 
to the property at 9:45 P.M. If you see 
rain drops and don't see any 
Presbyterians on the hill ... head 
directly to the Hall. 

See you on the 19th for an exciting 
Sunday of dedication and. celebration. 

    • New Members • 
Welcome to Brian and Kathy Lawrence. 
They have two children, Brian and 
Melissa, and live at 9111 SW Arapaho 
St. in Tualatin. Their phone number is 
692-3276. Please add this.info to 
your member list. Brian is on the 
property and outreach committee 
 and Kathy is serving on the worship  
and fellowship committee. Welcome to 
Our family!!!!! 

The education committee has put a 
very fine summer program together. 

June 12:  The older class will meet 
people from another cul-
ture with the help of Del 

 Judy. 

June 19:  Picnic Sunday. No Church 
School. 

June 26:    Summer Super Sunday begins. 
Kids will meet Joshua of 
Jericho fame. 

July 3 :  Communion Sunday and cele-
bration of the Sacrament of 
Baptism. No Church School. 

July 10:   Kids will meet the Judge 
Deborah. _She waa a great 
woman of Israel. Get 
Ready for chariots, battles 
and a big party. 

July 17:  Kids meet Queen Ester. 
She wasn't born a queen... 
but she saved the people 
and began the celebration 
of Purim that is still a 
part of Judaism. lts a 
wild Sunday of booing, 
hissing and laughing...a 
time to thank good and 
eat food. 

July 24:  Jamon was strong because he 
trusted God. Hold on to  
your hair on this day. 

July 31:  Bartemeas was blind and. 
Begged for food. No one 
paid much attention to 
him ... except Jesus. 

Peggy Hodge and her committee have 
really put a crackerjack program 
together. We invite you to help plan 
for August.· The class will be learn-
ing centers which is a riot to teach. 
We could use your help. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vacation Church School begins June 27 at 9:30 A.M. at Tualatin United Methodist 
Church on Martinazzi and Sagert Streets in Tualatin. Registration will be at the 
door, or call Peggy Hodge. There will be a minimal charge of "a buck or two" to 
cover supplies. Kids from nursery to sixth grade are invited to attend. 

Mariners: The all church fellowship group will meet on June 24th for 
a hike down the Marquam Trail from Council Crest to Portland. 
Following the hike we will go to the Nelson's [M&S] home for some 
fun and food. Bring your own hot dogs and burgers and a beverage. 

Summer is a good time to relax and 
take it easy…but the life of the 
Church continues to go on. Our 
bills don’t stop and the work and 
worship life of the church go on 
throughout the Summer months.  
Please keep you pledge up to date. 
If you are going to be gone for an 
extended period of time ... mail it 
to us or pay it before you leave.   
KEEP YOUR PLEDGE UP TO DATE ! ! ! ! 

The 195th General Assembly meets 
this week in Atlanta Georgia. The 
major piece of business is the 
reunion of the United 
Presbyterian Church of the USA 
and the Presbyterian Church of 
the USA after over a century of 
division beginning at the time of 
the civil war. Now the two major 
presbyterian churches are one 
church called the Presbyterian 
Church [USA]. In a world filled 
with divisions we can at least find 
a bit of joy that silly 
differences can be buried and 
reconciliation can be a real and 
living force within Christ's Body. 
Pray for those who represent us at 
G.A. 

The Junior High Youth Group of Tualatin Presbyterian Church is meeting with 
the Youth Group of the Lakegrove Presbyterian Church. The group is led by 
parents from Lakegrove (and Tualatin Church) under the direction of Don Mills, 
director of Youth at Lakegrove. Several weeks ago the kids were in Albany for 
a Presbytery Junior High Party and last weekend Meri, Alicia and Shari were 
kidnapped and welcomed into the group. Again Lakegrove has made a very 
generous and loving gesture to us ... and I though you would like to know 
about our Junior High Youth Group. 

The offer still stands; if you would like me to deal with something in a sermon 
this summer drop a bug in my ear. It can be a question, observation or whatever. 
I will be trying to follow along with what the Kids are doing in church school. 
I will be preaching on the people of faith who are the subjects of the Super 
Summer Sundays and our adult education time will focus on the history and 
theology behind the Biblical Stories. 

I do want to say thank you to all of you for your birthday party. The robe 
is beautiful and I am very proud to wear it as your pastor. You really did 
blow my mind that Sunday morning. Thank you for your love. 

 SUMER CURCH TIME WILL BE 10:00 AM. HAVE A GREAT SUMMER  SEE YOU IN CHURCH 

Camps for all ages are sponsored 
by our church this summer. This 
is the last call for Camps. See 
Rev. Thom for details. 


